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Statewide Affordable Care Act Program:  

2020 Form 1095-C Distribution 
 

The State Controller's Office (SCO) has completed distribution of the 2020 Internal 
Revenue Service Form 1095-C, Employer-Provided Health Insurance Offer of Coverage. 
The Affordable Care Act (ACA) requires the State of California to provide this form, 
which details health coverage offered to workers and their dependents, to all federally 
qualified full-time employees. The 1095-Cs were mailed to employee addresses listed 
in the Employment History Database as of December 31, 2020. 

To request a duplicate 1095-C for an employee, first verify that the employee is listed 
on report PDA1781S – PDA1782, “ACA 1095-C Issued” on ViewDirect. Then email the 
request for a duplicate, along with the employee’s name, last four digits of the 
employee’s social security number, and the year for which you are requesting a 
duplicate 1095-C to acasupport@sco.ca.gov. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This publication is intended for reference only. It does not supersede current applicable 
laws or regulations, and it is not intended for purposes of providing legal advice. 
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